Academic Assessment Committee 
Minutes
July 7, 2009

Action items for committee member follow-up are highlighted in yellow.
Attending:

Betty Jo Monk 

Bob Newby

Carol Thompson David Crockett 

Denise Martinez 

Jane Dennis 

Jason LaTouche 

Karol Blaylock 

Kayla Peak 

Melissa Becker 

Nancy Boykin 

Teresa Davidian 
Karen Murray 

Gay Wakefield 

1. July Schedule

The committee reviewed and approved the monthly reminders checklist, which will be distributed 7/8.
Please make sure all constituents are aware of the schedule and making good progress …
THIS WEEK:

Vice Presidents review & discuss current 2008-09 college-level ANNUAL REPORTS with Deans (7/1-7) [UPDATE:  Dr. Murray has extended the academic-college deans’ submission of annual reports to a “drop-dead” due date of 7/15.]

Vice Presidents enter division-level WEAVE ANNUAL REPORTS for 2008-09 (7/8-14; DUE 7/15)

NEXT WEEK:

Vice Presidents enter division-level WEAVE ANNUAL REPORTS for 2008-09 (7/8-14; DUE 7/15)
AFTER NEXT WEEK:

President enters university-level WEAVE ANNUAL REPORT for 2008-09 (DUE 8/8)

Program faculty & staff members submit to Department Heads all assessment data collected/analyzed in summer for 2009-10 OBJECTIVES/OUTCOMES [data gathering for 2009-10 began with summer sessions] (DUE 8/15)

2. Second-round reviews for 2010 GOALS, OUTCOMES/OBJECTIVES, and MEASURES

The committee was reminded that feedback rubrics need to be uploaded (using descriptor “AAC-Review09-10GOM”) to their respective programs’ document repositories and that program heads/dept. chairs need to be reminded of the need to make recommended improvements before fall semester starts.
3. Update RE deans’ reviews of Action Plans, Analyses, & Annual Reports 
Deans’ ACTION PLAN and ANALYSIS feedback has been shared in all colleges except COST.  Gay Wakefield will follow up with Karen Murray.
4. Update RE 2008-09 End-of-Cycle Report
The draft is nearly complete, pending data from one college.  AAC members were asked to watch for track-changes version in their email the end of this week, for review and revision by Monday afternoon.
5. Confusion RE phrasing of Academic Affairs’ objective
Across AAC committee member’s end-of-cycle reports, there was discrepancy regarding interpretations of what qualified a program as meeting the following expectations:

In order to continuously improve learning, all academic programs and the general education (core curriculum) program will have a set of clearly articulated student learning outcomes that are acceptable to and endorsed by the Academic Assessment Committee and programs will actively collect data and use data to improve programs.

Karen Murray was asked for clarification regarding Academic Affairs’ expectations and responded that, to meet the standard, 1) 100% of a program’s SLO’s must be acceptable to and endorsed by the Academic Assessment Committee for that program to meet the objective, 2) that programs actively use valid, direct measures endorsed by the Academic Assessment Committee to collect data regarding each endorsed objective, and 3) collected data must be used to improve programs.
For future use, the end-of-cycle report form will be redesigned accordingly.  For 2008-09, Gay Wakefield will adjust the drafted compliance report accordingly and AAC members will review/revise the draft as necessary before it is finalized.
6. Clarification RE action plan requirements (http://www.tarleton.edu/~academicassessment/documents/TSUAssessmentGuide061719.pdf)

In light of the fact that WEAVE 4.5’s online instructions contradict Tarleton’s guidelines (drafted spring08), the committee thoroughly discussed the pros and cons of maintaining current ACTION PLAN guidelines stipulating that:

After findings are entered, action plans need to be established for each objective/outcome. If the target was not met, or was met partially, enter plans for assuring more progress during the next year (new strategies, adjustment in current strategies or measures, etc.). If the target was met, indicate whether the plan is to continue current activities, raise the target level, focus on a different objective next year, etc. Also include information about any changes planned for measures. 
Final consensus was that the guidelines should be redefined to match WEAVE’s online instructions and that notation should be made in the new draft regarding the fact that this stipulation does not apply to general-education courses (with a link to the GenEd Website).  Gay Wakefield will draft a rewrite for committee review/revision.
Gay Wakefield informed the committee that the Web services group no longer is maintaining the assessment Web page and has turned that work over to her, requiring mastery of new software prior to revision of items currently appearing on the site (including this change).

7. A&M assessment conference dates and call for presentation proposals 
The committee was informed of the following TAMU assessment conference dates and call for proposals and was encourage to submit proposals and/or to identify individuals within their colleges who should be encouraged to submit proposals.  Gay Wakefield is available for consultation and assistance in this regard.
The 10th Annual Texas A&M Assessment Conference
“Seeing 2020:  Building on a Decade of Assessment”
February 21–23, 2010
Hilton Conference Center

College Station, Texas

CALL FOR PROPOSALS
PROPOSALS DUE BY
OCTOBER 16, 2009
The Texas A&M University Assessment Conference Committee is pleased to invite well-developed proposals that illustrate good practices in assessment and use the results in meaningful ways to improve higher education.

All proposals should be submitted via the Conference website: 

http://assessment.tamu.edu/conference.

The program will be organized around the following tracks:


Assessing Academic Programs & Projects


Assessing Student Learning at the Course Level


Strategic Planning and Assessment in Accreditation


Assessing General Education


Special Interest Topics

o   Assessing Student Affairs and Student Development

o   Assessing Distance Learning

o   Assessing Advising and Academic Services

o   Technology in Assessment 

For more conference details, visit http://assessment.tamu.edu/conference.
8. Review/revise forms 
Members reviewed and discussed use of all current committee rubrics and end-of-cycle report forms for revision before future use.  It was agreed that:

· The “exemplary” rating category will be removed from all rubrics.

· Cell locks and redesign of comment sections will be addressed.

· References to off-campus/alternate-delivery requirements will be removed form GOALS and OBJECTIVES rubrics.

· Rater-calibration sessions will be held prior to future use of committee forms.
Gay Wakefield will revise the forms accordingly and distribute them to the committee for review/revision.
9. Dept. head rep’s—Please update your college dean and all dept. heads ASAP.

10. Next meeting( Tuesday, 8/11 from Noon-1:00 PM—Location TBA
